East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting - 21st June 2010.   

	
	
	Action

	
	Present: Ernie Williams (in the Chair), John Woodall, Pauline Olivant, Derek Gale, Hilary Palmer, Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald, Mike Gardner, Bob Haskins, and Bob Alderson. 
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	A warm welcome was extended to the new Treasurer Viv Macdonald

Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 19th April 2010  - agreed 

Website version of minutes - omit the person’s name in item 7(a)(i) to read ‘A £500 grant from Sport Coach UK. has been received’

Urgent matters arising from the minutes - 

Recent changes to financial arrangements on behalf of EMOA by new Treasurer Viv Macdonald.

(i) Bank account being changed from Barclays to HSBC giving us free and electronic banking.

(ii) There is some money in the new account from cheques previously uncashed.  Agreed to transfer £20,000 to new account by cheque from old account.
Matters arising from the minutes
VHI costs were raised by John Woodall at BO Board, but as this is not a priority for BO so unlikely to be supported.

Correspondence 
(a) BO Competition Review Phase 2 - circulated 15.5.10 with updated version on 17.5.10  

(b) International Committee Minutes 19.4.10, circulated on 20.5.10  

(c) International Committee - Draft Competition Review, circulated on 20.5.10

(d) Note from Roy Denney re National Forest circulated 27.5.10

(e) Rules Group minutes of meeting 22nd May circulated 2.6.10

(f) EMOA report to Development  Committee circulated 3.6.10

(g) Map Group minutes of meeting 7th May circulated 19.6.10

Competition Review document was discussed and the questions highlighted for Associations were addressed and Ernie to feed back to BO. Supportive of a hierarchy of competitions from Club level to Regional and National. Perhaps a need for a National League of Clubs and a Masters Cup?

Arrangements for the AGM - Sept 19th at Carsington at 10.30.  14 days notice required - maybe in a mini edition of EMEWS in early September. In absence of EMOA Chairman, John Woodall to chair the meeting. 
EMOA grants awarded since last meeting 

Grants were awarded to three Juniors.
Electronic Punching

(a) Subsequent to NOC and DVO receiving grant for additional SI hardware Derek produced a list of club stock against need so that each club could have an independent set of SI kit. Subject to clarifying LOG kit held, additional purchases to be made by Derek and kit allocated t.o clubs
(b) All clubs will now be responsible for the kit they hold, for its maintenance, insurance, safe keeping and renewals and upgrading. The EMOA will no longer have a role in the management and insurance of the SI kit, and the EMOA SI levy will cease. Viv to inform Clubs
(c) Old SI units which have no further practical use will be traded in for discount on new kit.

(d) Members thanked Derek for his prudent management of the Regional SI kit leading to the devolvement of it to Clubs.

Treasurer’s Report 

Income and expenditure since last meeting was circulated. 
(a) EMOA grants - agreed no personal upper limit per annum. Grant scheme to be kept under annual review.
(b) Agreed no need for further insurance of trophies and as SI equipment will be insured by clubs, no insurance policy required for EMOA effects.

(c) As SI kit will be devolved to clubs, SI levy to be scrapped.

(d) Need to review EMOA members annual fees and event levies in the light of savings on not printing and posting EMEWS and in the light of greater costs being incurred meeting EMOA Development plan targets, eg in the training of volunteers. To be reviewed later this year with a view to consulting with clubs and making firm proposals to the AGM in 2011.
(e) For AGM 2010 ensure that there is good separation between EMOA finances and Satellite Club finances.

(f) Hilary and Pauline to report to AGM on numbers of courses/coaches/costs etc.

(g) Independent financial examiner.  Ranald provided information from the Charity Commission to inform our process. After discussion it was agreed that previously appointed Financial Examiner could continue in that role. Ranald to produce a guidance note for the role to provide for a less rigorous process, and for Viv to send to Roger Edwards.
Fixtures

(a) General 
Ian’s latest fixture list was circulated on 19th June and is version 05/10
(b) Future events in EMOA Region

(i) Ian had circulated an item which will be reproduced in the BO newsletter to clubs about offering to host major events in the future, including Peter Palmer Relays and Harvester in 2012.

(ii) Ian requests 2012 level 2 offers from clubs when available.

(c) Future Major Events in EMOA

 (i) 16.11.2011 CSCF. Longshaw. Technically the area is embargoed by one month.  DVO to seek a waiver from Rules Group. Potential issues with parking to resolve.
(ii) British Schools Championships 2013 - DVO to host - possibly in Shining Cliff.

(iii) British Sprint Championships April/May 2013 - LEI to propose a date

(iv) British Middle Distance Champs on same weekend in 2013 as British Sprint Champs  - agreed to offer to OD as no offers from EMOA

(v) YBT Final 2013 to be in LOG area. Fixtures Group not happy with YBT and British Schools in same Region in same year.

(vi) Midland Champs 2013 - offers required from Clubs.
EMOA League 2010 

Carsington on 19th September 2010 to be EMOA League as well as YBT event and also the venue or the EMOA AGM.
Reports from Formal Delegates and Correspondent Members.

(a) Coaching Committee: Meeting held 12th June. Minutes to be circulated when available.

    (i) Hilary and Pauline have access to BO data base of EMOA members which gives information about those who have coaching qualifications, first aid certificates and CRB clearance. This reveals that ‘few’ coaches are licensed as they need to update aspects of the requirements. Hilary to contact people as appropriate to ensure they have the right qualifications in place. 

   (ii) Requirements for a coach license have changed slightly but Coaching Committee recommend that coaches who work with children have a current enhanced BOF CRB in place (within the last three years). 

  (iii) Two coach training courses completed recently: UKCCL1 - 7 EM coaches were trained, and UKCCL2 - 6 EM coaches were trained. An events safety/welfare workshop had 12 EMOA members attending.
(b) Rules Group - Rules Group minutes of meeting 22nd May circulated 2.6.10

(c) Map Group - Meeting held on 7th May - minutes circulated by David Olivant on 19th June. Ernie to circulate Bruce Bryant’s document re ‘Opendata’ from OS.

(d) International Group - International Committee Minutes 19.4.10, circulated on 20.5.10  

(e) Elite Competitions Group - meeting last week, minutes awaited. The UK Cup and FCC series of races will be extended into the autumn in 2011.
(f) Senior Competitions Group - meeting 10th July. There are proposals to make relays at JK and BOC more accessible for older competitors by introducing MW70 in BOC and Mixed super vet category at JK

(g) Junior Competitions Group - last met January 2010
(h) National Forest - Note from Roy Denney re National Forest circulated 27.5.10

(i) Events Committee - we have no ‘delegate’ but Ernie agreed to read and review EC Minutes when available on BO website.
(j) British Orienteering Board Meeting - Minutes of the meeting can be found on the BO website at http://www.britishorienteering.org.uk/downloads/documents/governance_minutes_board_20_04_10.pdf
Lyn West now Chair, Martin Ward Vice Chair and Mike Forrest Treasurer. Next meeting 7th July.

New documentation for risk assessments are now available from the BO website. All Clubs are encouraged to use the new 'Risk Assessment for Orienteering' form pre-event and also to use, as and when required, the 'Risk Assessment for Events with some or all legs on public streets' available at  http://www.britishorienteering.org.uk/downloads/index.php
Development Reports

  (a) BO Development Committee - meeting in June - no minutes available yet.

(i) New dates published for applications for consideration of development grants.

(ii) Service to orienteering awards: dates for applications set, yet no clear criteria exist.

(iii) Derek thanked Pauline for help in drawing up the report to BO Development Committee. Report to be published in EMEWS
 (b) Satellite Clubs Project

Six clubs are now in operation at Buxton, West Notts, Bassetlaw, Derby, Chesterfield and Bramcote 

EMEWS - publication early July. Use pdf this time. Deadline for copy is July 2nd.

Website - no issues. Request by ‘Onlysport UK’ for links to our website - not approved.

AOB

(a) Pauline raised the need for a further UKCCL 1 course - could be part of another Development Day. Plan courses for planners, organisers, controllers, mappers, coaches and event safety, possibly at Bramcote Park school late November (20th and 27th), or December (11th)
            (b) Ernie raised offer of grade 2 controller course by YHOA Region on 10th July. 
Dates of Future Meetings: 18th October and 29th November at Clifton Village Hall at 7.30 pm.
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